

City of Paisley
Special Council Meeting
Minutes of July 21, 2025
6:30pm at City Hall

1. **Call to Order** Pursuant to notice published on the city website: www.cityofpaisley.net, and notice published at the Paisley Post Office and given to members of the Council, the Special Council Meeting of the City of Paisley was held on July 21, 2025, at Paisley City Hall. Mayor Keith Harra called the meeting to order at 6:29 pm. Council members in attendance were Keith Harra, Craig Delarm, Wes Houston, Stu Burgess. Others in attendance were Gary Clark, Donna Long, Earl Faunce, and Shelia Babb, recording minutes. All meetings can be attended via “Zoom”; there were no attendees via the internet.
2. **Business**
 - 2.1 **OLCC License** Rachelle Gould asked for consent to change ownership for retail off-premises sales of liquor from Ralph and DeeAnn McAllister.

Keith Harra moved to approve, Wes Houston seconded, motion carries. Voting for the motion was Keith Harra, Wes Houston, Craig Delarm, Stu Burgess.
 - 2.2 **ICFC Rental** Melissa Walton is wanting to rent a room in the Community Center for Inner Court Family Center. Council Members agreed on \$50.00 rent fee.

Stu Burgess motioned, Craig Delarm seconded, motion carries. All in favor were Stu Burgess, Craig Delarm, Wes Houston, and Keith Harra.

2.3 Update on EPA grant In discussion with the Engineers, new well will be drilled up by the other wells on City Property. Requested new NEPA study, for new site. The new site would be less expensive because they wouldn't need as much pipeline laid down, leaving more money for repairs elsewhere. They want to try and go through the basalt layer to try and get past arsenic levels.

2.4 Recorder Position New recorder for the City of Paisley is Shelia Babb. Did interviews with 2 applicants and Shelia was the most qualified. Keith Harra motioned for Shelia to be put on all accounts along with Melissa Walton to stay on accounts for at least six months, Craig seconded. All in favor were Wes Houston, Keith Harra, Craig Delarm, and Stu Burgess.

3.0 Public Appearances Gary Clark is concerned about low hanging

Tree limbs blocking views of roadway and stop signs. Keith Harra said he would take care of it. Earl Faunce wanted the city to know he called about the Porta Potties that the Refuge Church had in town for their project still be here and we could use them for Mosquito Festival. He also wanted to do free Sno Cones for the Mosquito Festival and wanted to make sure there wasn't any vendors doing sno cones.

4.0 Executive Session None

5.0 Adjournment Meeting adjourned at 6:51pm. Next meeting scheduled for August 4th at 6:30pm.